

## Preston Patrick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Preston Patrick Parish Council held on Monday 25<sup>th</sup> November 2019 in  
Preston Patrick Memorial Hall

Present                                  Chairman - Tony Mason

Cllrs Peter Winter (PW) – Vice –Chair, Olive Clarke (OC), Zoe Mack (ZM), Keith Richardson (KR),

Also present: The Clerk, Anne-Marie Cade (AMC), District Councillor Tom Harvey and two members of  
the public

Start: 7:30 pm

19/068	<b>Apologies for Absence:- RESOLVED</b> that the following absences and reasons be noted:– <b>Peter Gott</b> – away on business				
19/069	<b>Minutes of previous meeting:- RESOLVED</b> that the minutes of the ordinary meetings held on the 23 <sup>rd</sup> September 2019 pages 1907 -1908 be confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.				
19/070	<b>Declaration of interests:- RESOLVED</b> that it be noted that no interests were declared				
19/071	<b>Council Membership:- RESOLVED</b> that Mr Robert Nutter be co-opted to the position of councillor to Preston Patrick Parish Council. The Clerk to arrange induction and completion of paperwork			AMC	
19/072	<b>Public Participation - Police Report from Kendal Rural Policing Team:- RESOLVED</b> that a written report be noted.				
19/073	<b>Public Participation – District Councillor report: - RESOLVED</b> that it be noted that Cllr Tom Harvey reported on the following <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• apologies given on behalf of Cllrs Cooper and Bingham due to ill health</li> <li>• annual business premises survey currently underway</li> <li>• SLDC car parks, free to use on Sundays during December</li> <li>• on-street electric car charging points in residential areas are being considered with help from grant funding</li> <li>• District Council plan and priorities being updated</li> </ul>			TM/ AMC  AMC	
19/074	<b>Public Participation – Matters raised by residents: -</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Members of the public requested and given permission to speak during the planning item 6c about ongoing problems with industrial emissions at Gatebeck</li> </ul>				
19/075	<b>Planning - Applications for Development: - RESOLVED</b> that the following responses be made to current applications			AMC	
	Application No.	Location	Proposal		Decision
	SL/2018/0822	Hideaway Coffee House, Moss Side, Lupton, LA6 1PF	Conversion of Café (use class A3) to dwelling (use class C3a)		No objections
19/076	<b>Planning enforcement– Gatebeck industrial estate emissions: - RESOLVED</b> that it be noted that video evidence and copies of photographs and correspondence with SLDC were received by the Council, showing discoloured smoke from chimneys on the industrial state. Neighbouring residents asked for Council assistance by objecting to any future planning applications for additional wood burners and chimneys, and in seeking responses from SLDC and the environment agency on how the emissions can be controlled and compliance with regulations could be enforced. The Parish Council expressed their sympathy with the residents and awareness of the ongoing problem and resolved that District Councillor Tom Harvey be asked to look into the case on behalf of			TH	

	the residents and arrange a meeting with relevant officers, to which cllr Harvey verbally agreed. It was also suggested that residents seek further information on tests already carried out with a Freedom of Information Request and consider employing an independent environmental expert to carry out independent analysis.	
<b>19/077</b>	<b>Gatebeck – street lighting and traffic speed</b> (item 8 taken early for the benefit of residents):- <b>RESOLVED</b> that the Council do not seek the reinstatement of a street light in line with previous decisions and residents continue to provide LED lighting which they are happy to do. Also that the parish council supports the residents request for a 20mph limit through the village supported by additional signage. A map of locations for signs to be provided and Cllr Winter to raise the matter with highways at the next Calc meeting	<b>PW</b>
<b>19/078</b>	<b>Finance -Schedule of payments:</b> - <b>RESOLVED</b> that it be noted that the closing cash book balance as at the 31 <sup>st</sup> October 2019 is £6,466.01, that this matches the net bank balance at this date. Also that the payments listed on the schedule be authorised to a total of £173.12	<b>AMC</b>
<b>19/079</b>	<b>Finance – Budget Report:-</b> <b>RESOLVED</b> that an updated budget report for 2019-20 be received and approved, and that the first draft budget for 2020-2021 be received, and the clerk provide a revised budget with a precept increase proposal of 1% for approval at the January meeting. Councillors to send the clerk any proposed changes to the budget in advance of the January meeting.	<b>AMC</b>
<b>19/080</b>	<b>Web site :-</b> <b>RESOLVED</b> that the Clerk check advice from the web site provider to ensure accessability requirements are being met. Also that a security certificate be purchased for the site at a cost of £40 and enquiries made about potential domain name cost savings.	<b>AMC</b>
<b>19/081</b>	<b>Consultations :-</b> <b>RESOLVED</b> that it be noted that the Council has no response to the following consultations. Where appropriate members may respond as individuals. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• SLDC constitution review</li> <li>• NALC smaller councils elections</li> <li>• ACT Neighbourliness initiative</li> </ul>	
<b>19/082</b>	<b>Meetings: -</b> <b>RESOLVED</b> that it be noted that <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Cllr Winter attended the Calc AGM on the 9<sup>th</sup> November where speakers included County Council Deputy Leader, Peter Thornton and Local Enterprise Partnership CEO, Jo Lapping</li> <li>• Cllr Winter to attend the Calc area meeting 28<sup>th</sup> November</li> </ul>	<b>PW</b>
<b>19/083</b>	<b>Councillor matters :-</b> <b>RESOLVED</b> that the following matters raised by Cllrs be noted <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Keith Richardson provided the latest grants given out by the Armistead fund following attendance at their meeting 14<sup>th</sup> October. To attend the next meeting on the 13<sup>th</sup> January 2020</li> </ul>	<b>KR</b>
<b>19/084</b>	<b>Date of Next Meeting -</b> <b>RESOLVED</b> that the date of the next Ordinary Parish Council Meeting be Monday 20 <sup>th</sup> January 2020 7.30pm at Preston Patrick Memorial Hall. Items for inclusion on the agenda to be sent to the Clerk by the 10 <sup>th</sup> January 2020.	
	<b>The public meeting closed at 9.35pm</b>	

Chair:

Date: